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July 2017

On 26 June 2017, as part of the UK's implementation of the 4  Anti-Money Laundering Directive (4AMLD), the Beneficial Ownership
Register for trusts went live.

Although our trustee clients agree with the rationale for the register (i.e. combatting money laundering and terrorist financing) as with
CRS reporting obligations there are some grey areas in respect of protectors and appointors and the interplay with data protection
legislation which are making an already burdensome task even more time consuming.

An area of particular tension with CRS, which will undoubtedly arise with 4AMLD, has been the requirement to report on
protectors/appointors of historic, dormant trusts where the protector/appointor only has very limited powers. These individuals have
been extremely unhappy about the prospect of their personal data being shared internationally where the wealth isn't even theirs and
they have exercised no control over it since the trust was established.

That said, the requirement to report is there and trustees need to err on the side of caution until further clarification is provided in
respect of these peripheral controllers and other wrinkles.

Below is a practical summary for trustees which we hope will prove useful in compliance with 4AMLD.
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The trustee.

Trustees will need to report on the trust on an annual basis, but only if it generates tax in that tax year.
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The trustee.

Trustees will need to report on the trust on an annual basis, but only if it generates tax in that tax year.

We anticipate that, as a result of these obligations, trustees will look for efficiencies and look to streamline their structuring solutions
and families will also reorganise their affairs so that wider information about the family only comes to light on death.

It is likely that retaining control via the protector/appointor route will decline sharply in popularity now with a corresponding rise in
reserved powers trusts and private trust companies.

It is also likely that letters of wishes will become narrower and may not be provided during lifetime at all. We may, instead, see letters of
wishes in respect of family trusts being stored privately with the settlor's Will – only to be revealed on death.

We can provide various tools to upskill trustee administration teams in complying with this new regulation as follows:

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you would like us to assist you with compliance with the new regime or if you have any questions.
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